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Draft Minutes of the August 2, 2017 Meeting of the
Justice Center Oversight Committee Meeting (JCOC) - August 2, 2017

Committee Members Present: Jo Anne Bakeman

Marissa Joy Mims





        Arthur Barksdale

Carlton Strail





        Robert Slivinski


Dr. Dennis Nave

Committee Members Absent: Allan LaFlore, Dr. Najah Salaam Jennings Bey

County Staff Present: Barrie Gewanter and 2 Student Interns

2 Sign Language Interpreters Present: Joanne Jakowski, Katie Veri 

Members of the Public Present: Claudia Klaver (ACTS/CNY Solidarity)

Media Present: N/A

The Meeting was convened at 5:38 p.m. with the above persons present.

Agenda Item 1 - Welcome and Identification of JCOC Members, Administrator 
      & Other Persons Present

Agenda Item 2 - Consideration of Draft Minutes of Prior Meeting

Minutes from the April, May & June Meetings were reviewed and approved unanimously. 

Carlton Strail made a motion for approval, Robert  Slivinski seconded the motion, and all were in favor.

Agenda Item 3 - Recognition of Visitors for Public Comment

No Visitors chose to comment at this time. 
Agenda Item 4 - Report from the Committee Chair (Marissa Mims)

- Report back from 8/1 Observation of CCS PAR meeting (with Dr. Nave, Marissa  and Barrie)    Marissa commented that there was little detail provided about individual patients.  She mainly learned about the structure of the meeting.   Dr. Nave agreed and added that that he learned that patients were identified mainly in categories.  He felt that this may shed light on his perception that there was a lack of detail in patient charts.  He had expected a lot more 
detailed discussion about individual patients in the PAR meeting.  There was little or no mention of individual patient concerns or needs. . For instance, the participants listed patients on insulin pumps, but not patients receiving insulin.  Dr. Nave felt that the review of cases was much less than similar meetings that might be held at other medical institutions, and that it was a meeting more for discussing statistics than about how they are managing patients conditions or if there are any issues with these patients.  Dr. Nave has reviewed cases at other facilities, and noted that there are other facilities that have had problems with other medical care companies. 
JCOC members asked about who participated from CCS, Custody and from the county.  It was mentioned that the contract monitor from the Health Dept. was present.  Art and Bob asked Barrie to find out if the JCOC can be given any information about fines that have been imposed on CCS for non-compliance with the county contract.   Marissa thought that she  recalled a discussion last year in the legislature about how much the county had fined CCS for issues in the medical care of inmates. 

Dr. Nave wanted to know more about the role of the contract monitor, and asked if the Administrator or JCOC members could speak with her about individual cases.  A question was raised if the JCOC should request the ability to do so.  Bob and Dr. Nave suggested that such questions could be directed to the contract monitor as a representative of the Health Dept. rather than asking Custody command about medical questions, and that a cc of related emails could be sent to Custody command. 
- Report back from 8/1 Discussion of 3rd Set of Recommendations with 2 Custody Command Officers

Marissa said that in this discussion Lt. Guillaume and Captn. D’Eredita voiced concerns about the format of JCOC recommendations.  She said that this was an ongoing discussion and that we would have more in depth conversation about this in the JCOC meeting with Custody Command to be held at the jail on 8/28.  Custody command officers are concerned about not being able to respond to allegations that may or may not be credible and that these will be focused on by media.  They also don’t want their colleagues to be overly focused on the allegations rather than the recommendations because of the wording and format.  They are supportive of the role of the JCOC and value the recommendations. 

Barrie distributed a draft reduction in verbiage she completed for two of the recommendations previously approved by the JCOC.   Bob offered a concern about not having the Sheriff’s Dept. re-write JCOC recommendations.  Marissa and Barrie suggested that this was more about finding a format that would meet the needs of both the Sheriff’s office and the JCOC.  That would involve some compromise.   JoAnne said that she liked the change in some of the wording in the recommendations section.  Dom suggested that the language was clearer and more concise.  Bob stated that he was concerned about what would be lost when detail was taken out.  Barrie was asked to do similar reductions of verbiage and forward this to the board members. 
Marissa reminded all present about the August 28th meeting at the jail with a 6:30 p.m. start. She asked people to mark their calendars for subsequent meetings on the 2nd Wednesday every other month on 10/11, 12/13, 2/14 (?), 4/11, and 6/13.  The Valentine’s Day meeting would likely be rescheduled. 
Agenda Item 5 - Report from Administrator (Barrie Gewanter)

- Barrie described 1 potential new JCOC Complaint that has not yet been added to the database.  It is a verbal bias allegation.  The Inmate is currently being held in another county, Barrie will either speak with inmate through 3rd party or wait until inmate returns to Onondaga County. 

- Notifications – There were no new non-medical incident notifications. Reasons for medical transport have been included on the hospital transports, and repeat visits have been noted. Dr. Nave asked whether providing the reasons for medical transport could be considered a potential HIPAA violation.   Board members asked Barrie to follow up on this question, find out what a few acronyms meant, and seek clarification about 2 inmates listed in the July and June.  A question was also asked about when sick call was held
- Barrie provided updated JCOC Case Statistics: 
 
Cases Received Since Aug. 2015: 50 

- Closed Cases: 7
Active Cases: 38 


 

- Cases Held Due to Litigation: 5

- Cases Waiting on HIPAA Authorization: 4

- Cases Being Reviewed by OPS: 3

- Cases Waiting on NYS COC Report: 1
- Barrie distributed a new Statistic Summary Sheet for Allegations & Recommendations that indicated that since the JCOC was formed there have been a total 74 recs generated and 42 recs formatted (related to 19/40 high & medium priority cases)

- Tours & Sit-Alongs 
Dominic Fruscello is scheduled to do a visitor orientation and tour  on 8/10 at 9 am.  Barrie will accompany him. 
- Outreach Opportunities
Barrie asked JCOC members to sign up for work shifts for the August 17th: West-Side Block Party in conjunction with members of the HRC.  She also asked members to mark down that they would be also asked to do work shifts at the September 17th: Westcott Street Fair (noon - 6:30 pm)

- Policy
Barrie reported that she is working with Lt, Guillaume on a 1st draft of a Policy addressing reasonable accommodations for Inmates with Disabilities and that this was in direct response to one of the JCOC’s recommendations.  

- Scheduling 
Dr. Nave and Jo Anne Bakeman agreed to get together during August to start working on the next set of recommendations. Barrie will join them at a future work session.
Agenda Item 6 - Status of Drafted Recommendations and Next Drafting Priority

Discussed in Chair’s report

Agenda Item 7 - Old Business: 1st Draft of JCOC Brochure (distributed at June 12 meeting) Carlton Strail  requested that the font be larger and more readable, Marissa Mims suggested edits to make more room, and Robert Slivinski suggested that the margins of the brochure be edited.

Agenda Item 8 – New Business
Bob suggested that it was possible to set up a message board capacity on the sharepoint site.  All supported this idea. tg
A motion was made to move the meeting into Executive session. The motion was seconded, and all were in favor. The meeting moved into Executive Session.


